 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

November 22, 2013
Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	 Kaye Eibeck Mary Barkl Russ Henzel Pat Golic

	 Francis Cartwright Ed Taschner  Joyce Colella Bala Visvanathan

	Vic Fragnito, Shirley Krieger, Barbara Rippstein  


Our next meeting will be Monday, December 30, 1pm at Barros Pizza, 7th street and Coral Gables, 15440 N 7th St., Phoenix. 
 A motion to approve October minutes was made, board agreed.
Membership Report 

Mary presented membership report:

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
680(403 e-mail) (74 both)

Assoc.


  68 (9 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  32 (all e-mail, 2 to Honeywell mail drops)

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Treasurer’s Report

Francis gave us a report on November finances; we are still in the black, free and clear.  However, the membership tends to “pay it forward” so a lot of our funds paid are for many years forward.  Board approved
Electronic Tools

Russ reported status quo on the website and home page.
Scholarships 
Ed reported that he still has not heard from Honeywell and if they intend to increase their contribution to the scholarship program.   He will follow up.
Programs and Event Status

Barbara recapped on the cruise through the Panama.  It was enjoyed by all.  Barbara will have pictures of the cruise for the January Bridge.
Kaye reported on the November event, 49 members attended, the speakers were very upbeat and excited about what they do.  
Shirley updated us on the annual.  The Elks Club is reserved for April 24.  The board agreed to bring “white elephant” gifts for the annual meeting, wrapped, we will use these as door prizes.  A speaker has not been found for the event as yet, Shirley will follow up.
Spring Potluck – Judy reported Rio Vista Park will be reserved for the spring potluck, Barbara agreed she will follow up and reserve it.
Barbara updated us on the Christmas Party, currently there are 50 personnel signed up as of November 22.  Vic agreed to check on how many attended last year as there was some concern on how many were guaranteed for the Elks Club this year.
Kaye updated us on the Butterfly event, this sounds like it will be a fun event.  Kaye is trying to organize something for lunch after the group is finished at the Butterfly exhibit.
Day at Races, Vic reported things are looking good for the Day at the Races scheduledfor February 11, 2014
 New Business
Kaye will call Clint of the “Fix It Guys” to speak at the December meeting about their past expenses and future expenses.
Someone will send the HRC board the Sperry By-laws, Mary will check with Don Roeber, an HRC past president, to see if he has any information  about why HRC is incorporated.   The board will then determine if they want to change the HRC by-laws about being incorporated?
Francis will continue to recruit members to join the board. 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:30.
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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